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A NOTICE TO:  

 
All Members of the Parish Council Planning Committee, to all Members of the Parish 

Council, to all Lazonby Parishioners and to others for Information. 
 
 
Date: Thursday 7th May 2020. 
 
 
 
Dear Parishioners, 
 
 
The Parish Council has received the following planning application to consider: 
 

   Planning Application Number:    20/0247   

     Site Address: 
 
1 Back Row, Lazonby, Penrith. 

 

          
Description: 

 
    Detached garage/secure store with attached car port 
    and refuse/recycling store 

  

The Council’s Planning Committee will be considering this planning application without holding 
a meeting due to the current Covid19 pandemic lockdown.   Information about this planning 
application can be viewed at Eden District Council’s website on http://www.eden.gov.uk. 
 
If any parishioner wishes to make representation to the Council they can send their 
comments by Email or written correspondence to the Clerk to the Parish Council, 
Rebecca Wyatt, at the above contact information, by 5 pm on Wednesday 13th May 2020.   
 
The Planning Committee Members, and Council Members, will then take any comments into 
consideration when agreeing on a response to Eden District Council Planning Services 
regarding this planning application.  
  
 
Yours faithfully, 
 

 
 
Rebecca Wyatt 
Clerk to the Council. 
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